 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Tretower Village Hall on 1st December 2016 at 1900hrs.
Present were Acting Chairman Cllr Mrs K West, Cllrs Mrs R Lewis, FJ Morgan, T Sinnett, RDH Jackson, AA Harries, CCllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft and Mrs C Morfett. 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No  declarations were received.
Rededication Ceremony for the Bwlch War Memorial – November 2017

Major Peter Harrison was invited to come to the meeting to talk to the Councillors about his suggestion for a three day rededication programme in November 2017 to coincide with the restoration of the Bwlch War Memorial. This was timed to commemorate the centenary of the death of Private Cyril John (Jack) Powell on 30th November 2017 at the Battle of Cambrai. Major Harrison outlined his plans for the event that included an exhibition, concert, Church Service, Parade, March and a Remembrance / Rededication Service. The Councillors supported his plans and other events were discussed such as the coffee morning held on 12th November 2016 in the Bwlch Village Hall which raised £800.00 towards the funds needed to restore the War memorial. A dinner night / auction was planned for 18th February 2016 at Peterstone Court as a major fundraising event. 
Cllr T Sinnett briefed the Councillors on the progress for the grant application to CADW and also from The Powys War memorial Grant. There was some concern expressed at the standard of work when the broken stone was repaired at the base of the memorial. A system of ensuring quality control should be put in place.
Major Peter Harrison informed the Councillors that he would arrange the rededication ceremony, however he requested that the Clerk write to the Commander 160 Brigade to ask for military help towards the parade and rededication service at the restored War memorial in November 2017. He also suggested that Cllr Mrs Rosemary Harries, Powys Armed Forces Champion, Chris Davies, MP, and Dame Sian Legge-Bourke  should be informed of the efforts being made to restore the War memorial in Bwlch. 
Minutes   of the Meeting held at the Cwmdu Village Hall on 3rd November 2016 were confirmed and signed. 
Matters Arising
1. The next Five Councils Liaison Meeting will be hosted by Crickhowell Town Council at a date to be confirmed.
2. Defibrillator Training. Gareth Morris, Ambulance Driver will carry out the training for up to 6 volunteers in the Bwlch Village Hall. The Clerk contacted Gareth for available dates and asked him for details of the training arrangements. The Bwlch Councillors were going to canvass for volunteers and inform the Clerk when there were enough to carry out the training. Other volunteers from Cwmdu and Tretower could also attend the training. The Bwlch Village Hall would be needed for the training and there was no charge for Gareth to carry out the training. The Council should pay for the hire of the Hall for the training. 
Highways
Highways issues which had been reported on 17th September 2016 were being looked into by Mr Jones. 
Items reported on 3rd November 2016  included:-

The road in Cwmdu from the Church to the Campsite had had the hedges cut, but the cuttings were never picked up and the road was getting narrower and narrower. This had been reported several times and was to be one of the areas to be visited with Mr Jones.

It was also reported that the bus shelters in Bwlch were very dirty and needed cleaning.
The wall by the new footpath in Bwlch was considered dangerous and needed checking by the Highways staff.
The Clerk emailed Mr Allun Jones on 25th November 2016 to decide on another date to meet up and tour around the Community Council Area to point out problems which need to be dealt with and which had been reported. Items reported by the Councillors on 3rd November 2016  will be covered when Mr Jones visits the area.

It was reported that the non-skid surface by the Kestrel was very worn.
Correspondence
1. Email Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales 15th November 2016 with a revision of the Policy and Practice document for the local government elections to meet the legal obligations. The website outlined the Programme of Electoral Reviews between 2017 and 2021.
2. Email PCC 22nd November 2016 Senior Contracts Officer with regard to the proposed changes to the recycling site in Cwmdu.

3. Email Llangattock Community Council Clerk 15th November 2016 stating that the date for the Financial Training was confirmed as Wednesday 18th January 2016.
4. Email 26th November 2016 concerning a consultation regarding the possibility of the closure of the Brecon recycling site. The link to the consultation is- http://www.powys.gov.uk/en/corporate/find-out-about-consultations-in-powys/. All Councillors were encouraged to complete the consultation in support of keeping the recycling site in Brecon.
5. Email Natural Resources Wales 15th November 2016 with a poster informing the way that people report environmental incidents.

6. Email Mrs EM Wallace 14th November 2016 with a letter resigning from the position as Clerk to the Almshouses Trustees on 31st December 2016. She will be nominated as a Trustee from 1st January 2017. Her replacement as Clerk will be Mrs Sally Parry. The Clerk is to write and thank Mrs EM Wallace for her work as Clerk for the last 30 years.

7. Email Mr Jon Gagg 24th November 2016 with a query whether the Council had made any progress towards getting superfast broadband in Bwlch. The Clerk checked with his phone number in superfast Cymru on 27th November 2016 and the reply was that it was not available yet. The Clerk was to forward the reply from Superfast Cymru to Mr Gagg.
8. Email 28th November 2016 Welsh Academy of Art Christmas Events.

9. Email PCC 30th November 2016 Rights of Way Improvement Plan.
10.Email PCC 1st December 2016 concerning proposals from PCC about the closed Cwmdu Toilets. This was to be put on the agenda for the next Council meeting.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 3rd to 24th November 2016 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent.
Planning
1. Planning Application 16/14067/FUL – 10/10/2016 – “Single storey extension to the Village Hall providing additional kitchen facilities.” At the Village Hall, Cwmdu.  BBNPA email 17/11/2016 gave permission for this development.
2. Planning Application 16/14173/FUL – 17/11/2016 – “Create access to garage loft via new dormer door to rear elevation. Installation of velux window to front elevation roof space” at Craven, Old Road, Bwlch. The Clerk is to reply to BBNPA with the Council’s comments by 08/12/2016.
3. St John’s Close. The Clerk read out the letter received from the Housing Officer, PCC, on 10th November 2016 in reply to the Council’s letter of 31st October 2016 requesting that action be taken to ensure that the gate in the fence at St John’s Close be removed and the fence restored. 
4. Enforcement position concerning the Former Box Cottage Antiques, Bwlch. A letter was received from the Enforcement Officer, BBNPA with an update on the position regarding this site.
Accounts
1.Viking Direct - £255.18  (VAT - £42.53)
Proposed by Cllr T Sinnett and seconded by Cllr Mrs K West.  Carried

2. Precept letter to be sent to PCC applying for £11000 for 2017-2018.
5. Bank Balance  - £3883.86 – Council - £2133.86 – less pledge of £350.00 to Bwlch War Memorial = £1783.86 and  Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000.00 less Legal fees £1025.00 Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000.00 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00. Section 106 Grant Money needs to be spent on the local community by 27/10/2018. 
Community Playing Fields and Allotments 
The Clerk spoke to the grass cutting contractor and he has agreed to continue the contract for 2017 at the same price and will repair the potholes when he has the time. He also said the hedge on the right needs cutting right down. The Clerk said he would have a look at that.
Community Speed Watch
An email from PCSO Billy Dunne 26th November 2016 informed the Council that he had organised two training sessions to take place on the evenings of 7th & 8th December 2016. He will then contact all volunteers. He is waiting for some forms to be vetted before starting the Community Speed Watch Scheme in our Council Area.
Llangors Shool Campaign for a bigger school
A letter from Cllr Mrs R Lewis informed the Council that the Llangors Schools Parents and Community had a campaign to fight for a bigger school matching with plans for Talgarth that would provide a bigger nursery to accommodate more nursery students. A lot of Bwlch children go to Llangors and this would effect a lot of young families in the area. Cllr Mrs R Lewis has been attending meetings in the school and the Councillors welcomed her involvement in the school.
There was a short discussion about the schools consultation for Brecon and Gwernyfed High Schools. The latest letter from PCC informed the Council that the recent consultation report on proposals for Brecon and Gwernyfed High Schools was considered by the Cabinet on the 27th September 2016. The report considered by the Cabinet and the minutes of the meeting are available on the Council’s website via the following link:
http://powys.moderngov.co.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=137&Mld=3029&Ver=4 
Meeting Closed at 2045 hrs. 
